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MINUTES OF THE NOVEMBER 21, 2019 SPECIAL MEETING 

 
The Subcommittee on Municipal Ethics of the Citizen’s Ethics Advisory Board (“Subcommittee”) of the 
Office of State Ethics (“OSE”) held a Special Meeting on Thursday, November 21, 2019, in the 5th Floor 
Conference Room, 18-20 Trinity Street, Hartford, CT 06106. 
 
The Chair of the Subcommittee, Mary Bigelow, called the meeting to order at 11:36 a.m.  
 
The following Subcommittee members were present: 
 
Mary Bigelow, Chair  
Charles F. Chiusano 
Beth Cook 
Cheryl Lipson 

 
 
  

 
The following staff members of the OSE were present: 
 
Peter Lewandowski, Executive Director 
Melissa Hamilton, Paralegal, Temporary Clerk of the Board 
 
The following topics were addressed during the meeting: 
 
Subcommittee members discussed the status of municipal ethics in Connecticut with Betsy Gara of 
Connecticut Council of Small Towns and Randy Collins of Connecticut Conference of Municipalities. 
The Subcommittee and its guests also discussed reconsideration of the legislative proposal contained in 
Senate Bill No. 1095 (LCO No. 9869), as amended by Senate Schedule A, from the 2019 Legislative 
Session, which passed the Senate on consent but was not advanced in the House. 

 
On the motion of Mr. Chiusano, seconded by Ms. Lipson, the Subcommittee voted four to zero to 
adjourn the meeting. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 12:20 p.m.  
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Respectfully submitted by, 

 
 
Peter Lewandowski 
Executive Director  
Office of State Ethics 
            
 
 
Date approved  
(By the Subcommittee of the Citizen’s Ethics Advisory Board) 


